Cataloguing & Indexing Group – Treasurer’s Report for Year Ending 2007
1) Overall Financial Situation of Group
This continues to be sound with net assets (represented by cash in the bank) held by the Group as a whole at the end of 2007 increasing slightly by £479.26 to a total of  £11973.09.

2) The Main Group

The Main Group’s assets increased significantly on paper over the year by £2916.90 to a total of £9460.93. However this included a transfer of most of the funds held in the Journal (“Catalogue & Index”) account amounting to £3800.00 prior to the closure of that account in the present year and the use of just one account – the Main Group’s – to cover both areas of activity.
The Main Group’s income was substantially reduced as a result of CILIP’s decision to cut capitation to all groups. In 2006 capitation amounted to £5403.00, but in 2007 this was reduced to £2592.00. However expenditure on the Journal (“Catalogue & Index”) has also gone down substantially from £5002.95 in 2006 to £1105.34 in 2007. This is because of the switch from the hardcopy printed format to the current electronic one – although one final printed copy was scheduled for 2008  and has in fact now been produced. Other patterns of income and expenditure as shown in the 2007 Income & Expenditure Account have not changed significantly. However two events were held in 2007 for which UKOLN acted as the Group’s agent. These events raised £3135.00 which has been recently paid to us and will show up in the 2008 accounts when produced.
3) Journal (“Catalogue & Index”)

The financial management of the Journal was previously done separately by the Publications Officer making use of a distinct bank account and producing separate annual accounts. The financial management of the Journal and the Main Group have now been integrated, and as mentioned above the accumulated funds in the Journal bank account have been transferred to the Main Group and the Journal’s bank account closed. With the retirement of the Publications Officer and the switch to electronic production of the Journal, this change in financial procedure in sensible.
4) Cataloguing & Indexing Group in Scotland (“CIGS”)

CIGS finances are separately handled with its own bank accounts. 
The 2007 accounts show CIGS finances to be sound with CIGS holding a total of £2213.75 at the end of the year. CIGS benefited from substantial retrospective income from 2005 in the shape of a profit-share from “Information for Scotland”.

Summary

The financial situation for the Group at the end of 2007 was sound and continues to be so at the time of writing. I understand that the Committee is looking for worthwhile ways of using some of the accumulated reserves of the Group in the near future. This makes sense given the present financial climate within CILIP as a whole. Legally the Group is a part of CILIP and current reserves held by CIG could be recalled by CILIP for its own purposes if it so decided.
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